
Mound City R-2 March Board Meeting   3-22-22  7:30 am.    Board Room 

 

Board Members Present:  Chad Derr, Robert Gibson, Jeremy Lewis, Brian Tubbs, Karma 

Metzgar (phone) and Dylan Rosier (phone). 

 

President Chad Derr called the meeting to order at 7:30 am 

 

We had to amend the agenda to add ACES Therapy Services Contracts 

 

Communication/Recognition: 

FBLA (Kendall Hux, President and Taylor Quilty, Vice-President) reported on their 

school year and upcoming events during 4th quarter. 

 

-Mrs. McKinsie Radley (1st Grade) and Mrs. Jennifer Daniels (Speech) provided reports 

on their respective areas. 

-Mr. Miles read a thank you card from the Petersen Family 

 

Consent Agenda:  
A. Approve Minutes (February 17, 2022) 

B. Financial Report 

C. Set Board Reorganization Meeting – April 19th, 2022 at 7:30 am 

 

New Business: 

 

Item V – The School Board made a motion adopt the 2021-2022 Salary Schedule by a 

vote of 6-0 

 

Item VI – The School Board made a motion and approved the ACES Employment of 

Cindy Naber – Director, and Madison Alitz – Diagnostician for the upcoming 2022-2023 

School Year by a vote of 6-0 

 

Item VII – The School Board made a motion and approved the ACES Probationary 

Therapy Service Contracts for the upcoming 2022-2023 School Year by a vote of 6-0. 

 

Item VIII – The School Board made a motion to accept the resignation letters of Mrs. 

Jody Renfro (ACES) and Mrs. Kristen Rogers (1st Grade) effective at the end of the 

school year.  Vote was 6-0. 

 

Item IX – The School Board made a motion and accepted coaching stipends for Chandler 

Wilson as Assistant High School Track Coach and Mr. Alan Ottman Assistant Varsity 

Boys Basketball Coach for the 2021-2022 School Year.  Vote was 6-0 

 

Item X – The School Board made a motion and approved the Safe Return to In-Person 

Instruction Plan with no new modifications by a vote of 6-0. 

 

Item XI – Mr. Miles presented a report on COVID-19 and Test to Stay Options. 

 



 

Items for Information: 

Ms. Flint presented the following to the School Board: 

-The week before March Madness we celebrated Dr. Seuss’ birthday and Read Across 

America with dress up days and fun activities with Mrs. Osburn and Mrs. Ashford. 

-There was a bounce house for students that met their AR Reading Goals for 3rd quarter 

-Preschool and Kindergarten Screening will take place on April 7th and April 8th 

-Middle School Play titled Back to the 80s was a huge success.  They performed for the 

school on March 17th, then had performances on March 18th and 19th for the community. 

-4th quarter means prep for MAP testing at the end of April 

 

 

Mr. Shipman presented the following to the School Board: 

-HS took 9 students to tour the Vo-Tech on March 3rd. 

-March 30th Mound City will host the 275 Conference Scholar Bowl 

-March 31st the band will be performing in the Missouri Small School Band Directors 

Association Large Group Contest in which we have 31 students participating. 

-Kasey Felumb will be representing MC at Sophomore Pilgrimage 

-District FFA is March 14th and 21st  

-We have 34 HS Track Athletes this year along with 41 JH Track Athletes 

-HS Golf has 10 boys participating 

-EOC Testing will begin on May 2nd. 

 

Mr. Miles discussed an update on the track.  Schueth Construction will be back working 

on adding stairs on the north and south side of the track, between the retaining wall and 

bleachers.  Fisher Track will be able to begin work when it warms up enough for the 

asphalt plants to open.  Mr. Miles discussed options for the High School Summer 

Weights Program.  Mr. Miles has been in discussion with Gage Rosier on providing 

programming and instruction for our student athletes.  This option will cost money from 

the student to participate, but will be a huge benefit for our student athletes.  Mr. Miles 

will schedule an information night for students and parents this spring.   

 

Meeting Adjourned for Closed Session at 8:06 am 

 

Closed Session 

 

Elementary Teaching Position Discussion, Probationary and Permanent Teacher 

Discussion 

 

Returned to Open Session at 8:45 am 

 

School Board made a motion and approved Mrs. Kelli Holstine as Elementary Teacher 

for the upcoming 2022-2023 School Year. Vote of 4-0 

 

School Board made a motion and approved Mrs. Brooke Anderson as Elementary 

Teacher for the upcoming 2022-2023 School Year.  Vote of 4-0 



The School Board made a motion and approved the slate of Probationary Teacher 

Contracts:  Alex Drewes, Taylor Standerford, Abby Wilmes, Jacqueline Rother, Chandler 

Wilson, Alan Ottman, McKinsey Radley, Drew Bruner, Jessica Haer, and Katie 

Dougherty.  Vote was 4-0 

 

The School Board made a motion and approved the slate of Permanent/Tenue Teacher 

Contracts:  Lori Butrick, Ryan Osburn, Jason Tenney, Cammy Ungles, Sarah Osburn, 

Nichole Hux, Brian Messer, Beth Graves, Connor Dignan, Kara Yocum, and Kerri Boyd.  

Vote was 4-0 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:47 am 

 

 


